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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 26th April 2011, there were present: 

Councillor

Mrs S Merrikin (Mayor)



Mrs C Allaway-Martin



Mr  D Atherley



Mr  R Drury



Mr  C Elsmore



Mr  C Howell



Mrs H Lusty




Mrs J Morgan



Also present:

District Councillors  Mrs G Bensted and Mr D Riley.






PUBLIC FORUM

Mr Merrikin highlighted the poor installation of the newly-erected Coleford sign in Newland Street.  The Council agreed to write to the Highways Department and to raise the issue at the next Highways Committee meeting.

Mr Williams raised a number of concerns regarding the effectiveness of the proposed installation of a new waste water pipe in Coleford by Welsh Water. The Mayor said that Welsh Water had been invited to meet with the Council in May and said Mr Williams would be welcome to attend that meeting.  It was also agreed that in the meantime, the Council would write to Welsh Water in order to emphasise the perceived shortcomings in the proposed scheme.

The Public Forum closed at 7.10pm.   

296.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Kay, Phelps, Weston and WPC Evans.  The Council accepted the apologies given.

297.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

298.  MINUTES OF RECENT  MEETINGS

It was proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 29th March 2011 be approved and signed by the Mayor.


Proposed:  Cllr Atherley


Seconded:  Cllr Morgan


The proposal was accepted unanimously.


It was the proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 5th April 2011 be approved and signed by the Mayor.


Proposed:  Cllr Morgan



Seconded:  Cllr Lusty


The proposal was accepted unanimously.

299.
MATTERS ARISING

Item 277/233:  Cllr Drury asked if there had been any progress on the future provision of youth services.  District Councillor Riley agreed to look into this and provide a response to the Town Council within the next 7 days.

Item 280:  The Council noted that redundancy notices had been served on some members of staff at the Royal Forest of Dean College and the impact this was having on future courses.  It was agreed to invite representatives of the College to a special meeting with the Council.

Item 281:  The Mayor said that there continued to be rumours and uncertainty about the future provision of Registry Office services within Gloucestershire.  It was agreed that the Town Council should write to the County Council to seek clarification.

Item 282:  Cllr Allaway-Martin highlighted the inconvenience caused by the 11 day cessation of work in Newland Street over the current Bank Holidays period.

300.
POLICE REPORT

As WPC Evans was not present, there was no report from the Police.  

The Council noted that the maintenance contract for CCTV cameras had expired and the District Council had decided not to renew it.  In future any maintenance would only be carried out in the event of a breakdown.  The Council agreed that this was unacceptable and that the District Council must reinstate a regular maintenance contract.  The Mayor said she would enlist support from the other Forest Town Councils.

301.
NAMES FOR ROADS ON ANGEL FARM DEVELOPMENT

Members noted the road names put forward by Bloor Homes for the Angel Farm development.  It was agreed to defer a decision and to recommend to the District Council that a competition involving local schools should be held to select the most suitable names which best reflected the locality and history of the area.  
302.
HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE

Members noted the report of the Highways Committee meeting held on 13th April.

303.
PLANNING COMMITTEE

Members noted the decisions taken by the Planning Committee at the meeting held on 29th March 2011.

Members discussed and expressed concerns at the breaches of conditions imposed on the development at Angel Farm.

Cllr Drury spoke of general concerns about development which was out of character within the local area.  Cllr Lusty suggested meeting with District Council officers to discuss and agree acceptable design criteria.

304.
REPORTS FROM MEMBERS

The Mayor said she had attended the following events during April:

2nd April.  The unveiling of Councillor Chris Lusty’s memorial plaque at the cemetery.

10th April.  British Legion lunch at Forest Hills.

18th April.  Visit to the Tufthorn Close Community Project.

18th April.  Meeting with local businessman to discuss the use of skate board ramps and BMX bikes.  Members agreed to refer this matter to the Amenities Committee.

23rd April.  Helped to hand out 300 hot cross buns in the town.

25th April.  Carnival of Transport.

The Mayor said she had heard that the Post Office at Tesco Express would also close when the store closes.  It was agreed that the Clerk should write to the Post Office manager for clarification.

Cllr Bensted left the meeting at 8.00pm.

Cllr Howell said he had attended a Gloucestershire Market Towns Forum at Fairford on 31st March at which the main topic had been the provision of youth facilities.  He had also seen a very cost-effective CCTV system in operation in the town and recommended that the Council should consider such a system for Coleford.

21st April.  Cllr Howell attended a District Council Assessment Review meeting at which 4 cases were dealt with, mainly involving declarations of interest.

Cllr Howell said he was currently engaged in helping several people who were researching their family histories to locate the graves of relatives in the cemetery.

Cllr Atherley said he had attended the display of plans for the proposed Tesco store in Coleford on 15th April.  On 18th April he attended the funeral of Bishop Eric Wall.  On 25th April went to the festival of Transport.

Cllr Elsmore said he had attended a Coleford Emergency Safety meeting, a report for this now needed to be finalised.  He had also attended a meeting of the Health Forum but no firm information had emerged.

Cllr Lusty thanked Council members for attending the dedication service at the cemetery and the planting of a tree in memory of her husband, Councillor Chris Lusty.

Cllr Lusty suggested that the Burials Committee consider the options for planting more trees as appropriate, particularly with a view to replacing older ones as they die.

Cllr Allaway-Martin said she had attended the presentation of the Tesco plans and had been impressed by the quality of the display.  She had also attended the festival of Transport and commented that it had been an excellent opportunity to have a dialog with people.

Cllr Morgan said she had helped with the distribution of hot cross buns and information leaflets for the forthcoming Battle of Coleford celebrations.

Cllr Drury agreed that the Festival of Transport had been a very good event at which Councillors were able to discuss local issues with people.  He suggested that the Council should consider taking full advantage engaging with the public at future events.

The Clerk reported that there had been an Emergency Planning meeting in April and that the full report should be ready for adoption at the Council’s May meeting.  Members agreed that Marilyn Cox should be thanked for her input to the Emergency Planning process.

Cllr Riley left the meeting at 8.20pm.

305.
REPORTS FROM DISRICT COUNCILLORS

There were no reports from District or County Councillors.
306.
CORRESPONDENCE

Members noted the items of correspondence received during April 2011. 

307.
PAYMENTS
The payments due during the month of April 2011 were noted and agreed.

308.
PETTY CASH PAYMENTS

The petty cash payments made during April 2011 were noted an agreed.

309.
MONTHLY BUDGET FIGURES

The monthly budget figures for April 2011 were noted and agreed.

310.
BANK RECEIPTS
The bank receipts for March 2011 were noted.

311.
BANK RECONCILLIATION

The bank reconciliation for March 2011 was noted.

The meeting closed at 8.40pm.
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